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Yanco Public School………..Towards a better world 
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TERM 3 2023 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY  FRIDAY 

4 

Aug 7 Aug 8 Aug 9 Aug 10 Aug 11 

Salvation Army 
School Program 

Scripture 
 

Spelling Bee 
 

LHS Taster session 
 

Boys to the Bush 
Final session 

Stage 2 AFL Gala 
Day 

Leeton 
 

Little Learners  

5 

Aug 14 Aug 15 Aug 16 Aug 17 Aug 18 

 
Eisteddfod 

Dance 
 

Scripture 
 

Sand Hills Artefacts 
Cultural Day – at 

YPS 
 

  

Boys to the Bush 
Family Day & 
presentation 

 
Little Learners 

6 

Aug 21 Aug 22 Aug 23 Aug 24 Aug 25 

Salvation Army 
School Program 

 
Scripture 

 
 

 Eisteddfod 
Choir - Infants 

Riverina Primary 
Athletics 

Little Learners 

7 

Aug 28 Aug 29 Aug 30 Aug 31 Sept 1 

 
Eisteddfod 
Choir – 3/6 

 

LHS Links Program 
9.30-11am 

 
Scripture 

  Little Learners 

8 

Sept 4 Sept 5 Sept 6 Sept 7 Sept 8 

 
Salvation Army 
School Program 

 

Scripture   Little Learners 
Kinder Transition 

9 

Sept 11 Sept 12 Sept 13 Sept 14 Sept 15 

Salvation Army 
School Program Scripture   

Stage 2 Rugby 
League Gala Day 

Leeton 
 

Little Learners 
Kinder Transition 

10 
 

Sept 18 Sept 19 Sept 20 Sept 21 Sept 22 

Salvation Army 
School Program Scripture   

Little Learners 
Kinder Transition 

  
LAST DAY OF TERM 



 

 

Canberra Trip 
 

Thank you all for allowing us to take students from Stages 2 and 3 to our nation’s capital. I was lucky to 
spend time with everyone on the last two days and left a very proud principal. These things do not 
happen without the support of everyone, but there needs to be a very big shout out to Miss Grigg, Miss 
Jeffs and Miss Williams who stood in place of parents for the entire trip. Julie Simons was an exceptional 
support throughout as was Halina Capstick in the time I was there. This meant that we were able to split 
into two groups on rehearsal and performance day.   
 
I am sure you will enjoy reading recounts of the event from the eyes of our students.  
 
External Financial Support  
Thank you to Leeton Shire Council for the grant that allowed our kids to perform at Canberra Theatre. As 
the school that had to travel the furthest, this money allowed for us to shine on a national stage and 
showcase their skills in dance and drama.  
 
Thank you to the P&C for their ongoing support. This small but dedicated team again allowed for all 
students to access the Canberra Excursion part of the trip. As a small school, the cost of attending and 
participating in all activities is higher per student and it is only through the support of our wider 
community that we can even envisage providing opportunities like this.   
 
The Australian Government, in recognising the importance of all students being able to access this 
learning as part of the HSIE (history and geography) program contributed $90 per student as part of the 
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) program. This payment is paid directly to the school 
on conclusion of the excursion and was factored in when planning occurred. This program was linked to 
the students attending the War Memorial, Parliament House, National Electoral Centre and other places 
of national significance including the Botanic Gardens and the National Portrait Gallery.   
 

Health and Safety 
 

We are entering the last weeks of Winter and as such, students have all been reminded to hunt for their 
hats as the no hat, play in the shade rule is about to be reinforced. Students have all been reminded that 
the hat must be a school hat, not a blue cap, not a Riverina hat and not the hood on their jumper.   
 
Lock Down and Fire Drill  
We will be holding these over the coming weeks. Before we do this, we will go over the procedures with 
students and explain what we do and why.   
 
The Annual Bushfire Danger Period Preparation Program  
With the bushfire period officially beginning from October 1 we are informing you, our community of our 
school rating and what this means.   
 
Yanco Public School's Bushfire and Grassfire Risk Rating is Category 2. 
 
This means the school has high landscape-to-site bushfire and grassfire risk. For this reason, early 
proactive decision making to reduce risk is required. This means that when the NSW RFS has declared a 
Catastrophic Fire Danger Rating (FDR) for the following day, the department will direct your school to 
temporarily cease operations on that day. 
 
The school may also be directed to temporarily cease operations at any time by the department on 
advice from emergency services or the State Emergency Operations Centre, even if a Catastrophic FDR 
has not been declared. We will keep the community informed if we need to adjust school operations.   

 
Wellbeing programs  

 
We still have the Salvation Army coming into school each Monday with Rusty the dog. This term we will 
also be commence the Smiling Mind Program. This will be run in grade-based groups and students will 
have new topics to discuss with you each week. Please take the time to look on the website and/ or 
download the app. There are some fantastic resources for individuals and families to use.   

 
 



 

 

Parent Teacher Meetings  
 

Thank you to everyone who took the time to meet with teachers. If you were unable to attend meetings 
and wish to discuss anything, please let us know.  
 

Loving Learning  
 

Yesterday I got to spend some time in the K/1 room where we were all getting sweaty brains when 
learning about time.   
 
Students were able to give me lots of examples of when they were slow or fast, when they were told to 
hurry up, or when time moved slowly or quickly. Lots of examples were given in how they use the timer 
to know how long they can use devices and that tapping the phone, lets you know the time on the front 
screen. We then investigated the analogue clock and discussed that we need to know how to order 
number 1-12 and that the shape of the clock was a circle. We investigated where the hands sit on the 
o’clock position and counted by 5’s when we looked at the minutes in an hour. They were able to remain 
silent for the entire time. Moving outside we practiced drawing clocks and recoding our numbers the 
right way around.  
 
Please take the time to ask your children what they know about time and even the shape of a clock and 
why a circle is a circle and not a square.  
 
 

       
  
 

 



 

 

Student and Parent Technology Agreement 
  
At Yanco Public School, teachers engage students in their learning through the meaningful and 
purposeful integration of technology.   
  
This agreement is a guideline for students and their parents. Consequences of breaking this agreement 
may include (but are not limited to):   

• Restricted access for students who use digital devices or the internet inappropriately.   
• Meeting with teacher or principal depending on the misuse;   
• Contact with parents/caregivers.  

  
The Department of Education’s policy outlining appropriate and acceptable student use of internet and 
online communication services can be found at the link below: https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-
library/policies/pd-2020-0471   
  
Your child will bring home a note soon. Please tick each point as you discuss it and then both you and 
your child need to sign. Please complete and return the policy as soon as possible to your child’s 
teacher.   

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2020-0471
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2020-0471
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